

Newsletter

Dear Parents/Carers,

This time of year is always very busy, as it is the beginning of all the statutory assessments which take place in schools. This week, our Year 6 children completed their SATS and for the next two weeks our Year 2 children will also be completing their SATS assessments for Key Stage One. All the children are working really hard and trying their best. After half term, we have the Phonics Check for Year 1 and the Multiplication Check for Year 4. Can I take this opportunity to remind you how important attendance is at school, so key learning is not missed and all assessments can be completed.

All classes have had a busy week of learning. Year 5 have been cooking in Cookery Corner this week, using eggs to create different recipes. Year 4 are really enjoying their Ancient Egyptian topic and wrote in role as Howard Carter when he discovered the tomb of Tutankhamun. Year 3 have started looking at their new artist of the term—Henri Rousseau. Year 2 have created some fantastic leaflets all about Australia. Year 1 have used their topic of castles to create artwork inspired by Paul Klee. Reception have been talking about being kind and have sorted sayings into kind and unkind categories and finally, Nursery have been making healthy fruit skewers.

Next week, we are looking forward to the fire brigade visiting who will be delivering fire safety talks to classes. We also have visits from Yorkshire Building Society who will be providing Money Matters sessions to our Key Stage Two classes.

We hope you have a lovely weekend.

Yours sincerely, Helen Robson Head of School

Father's Day Shop

Please remember to book your child's slot for the Father's Day Gift Shop by Friday 26th May. This is run by FORPS and the children always enjoy choosing and wrapping gifts.

We could not be prouder this week of our Year 6 class who have showed their absolutely amazing 'Riverside Attitude' while completing their SATS. They showed resilience and determination to try their hardest and remained focused. They all supported and encouraged each other and the buzz over breakfast every morning was fantastic. WELL DONE OWLS CLASS!





Term 5 2023

Week 4

Friday 12th May 2023

Attendance

The classes with the best

attendance this week

are:

Owls (Y6)

Hedgehogs (YR)

Foxes (Y4)



Upcoming Events:

Week beginning 15th May—Year 2 children complete SATs in school

Monday 15th May-Fire and Rescue talks to Years R-6

Tuesday 16th May and Friday 19th May-Yorkshire Building Society 'Money Matters' sessions.

Friday 19th May-Reception and Nursery Stay and Read at 2:45pm



E-mail: riverside-office@rmet.org 01634 338700



This week we are celebrating.... Crnest - Badgers

Eliday 17th May 2023 wast punctuate speech "T think it is an Ancient Tomb of an Egyptian parach." There is no way that tomb Bill!" Replied Bob. " Dut there's a gold thing coming out of the swimmy I must Come on Bill, I bet It is just some box with yellow printer Wait is that a name? Said Bill. It is! It must be a tombi replied Bob. The name says Tutankhamon!" Exclaimed Bill happily. Wait I think Tetankhamon was the phorach of Egypt it the age of 1 or 10. " said Bob. exitedly.

tantistic work